MINUTES FOR THE BOARD OF FIRE COMMISSIONERS

DISTRICT NO. 1

MAY 11, 2016
The regular meeting of the Board of Fire Commissioners was called to order at 7:05 P.M.  Attorney Youssouf opened the meeting with the announcement required by the Open Public Meetings Act (copy attached) and salute to the flag.  There was a moment of silence for fallen soldiers, firefighters, EMS workers, etc.

ROLL CALL:

Comm. Charles Dipierro
Present 



Comm. Mark Agolia

Present
Comm. Michael Costello
Present   



Comm. Vincent DiLieto
Present    



Comm. Raymond Perry
Present    
Comm. Perry, seconded by Comm. Costello, made a motion to approve the minutes from the regular meeting held on April 13, 2016, subject to the same being provided to the public during and subsequent to this meeting.

ROLL CALL:

Comm. Perry

Aye

Comm. Dipierro
Aye 



Comm. Agolia

Aye

Comm. Costello
Aye

Comm. DiLieto
Aye
INSURANCE REPORT:  Bob Soden was not present. Comm. DiLieto stated that there had been some confusion pertaining to the check for Van Applegate, Sr., but the problem was resolved and the check was sent to the beneficiary.  
Comm. DiLieto stated that there is nothing pending at this time.  They have the police report for the accident that Absolute had.  The matter will be taken care of by Absolute.  A discussion followed.
CHIEF’S REPORT:  Chief Pipero was present and gave his report. Chief Pipero stated that all the apparatus went out for preventative maintenance.  All are done except for the brush truck.  Some minor repairs were done.  They will have to have someone come in to check the tires.  A discussion followed.
FIRE PREVENTION REPORT:  Pat Reardon was present and gave report (attached).  
Pat said that they received the quarterly LEA rebate check today, which will be deposited.  The Bureau did an investigation of a chimney fire on Brandy Place.
Pat stated that they are running out of office space.  The Bureau will move over to the Fire Company’s Officers’ office when they go to the new building.  A discussion followed.

Comm. Dipierro asked about the phone system.  Chief Pipero said that it is an old system, which cannot be fixed.  Chief Pipero stated that the new phone guy should do this building first then the new one.  A discussion followed.

Pat said that Mill Lake School took first place at the County Poster contest.  Next, it will go to the State for judging.

PRESIDENT’S REPORT:  Todd stated that there are ants in the building.  The exterminator came in and treated the building.  He is waiting to see if it works. They put some new plants in on property. Everything else is good.
Comm. Dipierro told him to make sure they stay on top of the lawn at the new firehouse.
LEGAL REPORT:  Attorney Youssouf had copies of Resolutions previously adopted at the March meeting for filing.  
Attorney Youssouf said that he had nothing for Open Session but would need a Closed Session.

ACCOUNTANT’S REPORT:  Joe was present and gave report.  Joe stated that all the accountants had been reconciled.  Copies of the report were sent to the Board.  The balance of the first quarter tax check was received and deposited.
Joe stated that last month they had a proposal from E-1 for a new truck. Joe asked about the quote and asked about its financing. A discussion followed.

Attorney Youssouf stated that they may have to go to the Bond market.  First Bank

stated that they could be competitive.  They have to get approval for the financing.  A discussion followed.

Joe stated that they are coming to the end of the money for the building.  There is about $75,000 left.  A discussion followed.

Comm. Dipierro said that there are so many things left to be completed before they can get a CO.  Comm. Costello stated that we are running out of money; we have to stop spending.

Joe stated that they have to project what has to be done to get the CO.  They need to be pro-active.

Comm. Dipierro said that he thinks we will make the CO with the $75,000, but not the five rooms.  Comm. Dipierro discussed the different matters he is dealing with, such as 
the gas tank.  The Township stated that we will need an electrical engineer to seal the plan.  We will need 3 engineers.  We received a letter from the Township stating that we are being fined $2,000 because we did not have a permit for the gas tank.  A discussion followed.
Joe stated that once they us up the $75,000, they can try to go to another line item.
Comm. Dipierro stated that we will have to do our best to do what we have to do.  Comm. Costello said that we need to make a decision if we have to go for more money. He sees no way that $75,000 will be enough.  A discussion followed.  
Joe said that they may be able to take money out of another line item, such as Contingency. 

Comm. Dipierro said that he will try to put some numbers together for a projection of costs that will be due.  A discussion followed.
TREASURER’S REPORT:  Comm. Costello read the list of bills to be paid.  They were as follows:
Amanda’s Web – $100- website




A-8
Absolute Fire Protection - $4,868.90; $3,382.29; $5,909.16

0-15
A Cut Above - $70.





0-8
Advanced Air Systems - $150 & $81



0-15
All Digital Imaging, LLC - $450 – service contract 


A-8
Bank of America - $115.71 - fuel




0-9
Bank of America - $175.06 – fuel




0-9
Breakaway Electrical - $6,827





B-2a
Blue Streak - $9,438.15 & $919.94




0-17
Capital One - $2,336.93





0-9, 0-16
Citgo - $129.89 – fuel





0-9
Circle Janitorial - $57.20





0-8
Erco - $8,456 





B2a
FF1 Professional Safety Service - $26 – hydrostatically test SCBA
0-15
Fai Gon - $33,000 – installation traffic signal


B-2a
Grainger - $447.20 & $492.18





0-4, 0-8
SMC Fence - $7,500





B-2a
Middlesex County Fire Academy - $104 & $63


0-16
MTUD - $43,106.25 – fire hydrant rental



A-6
National Terminal - $542.32





0-9
N.J. American Water - $180.40; $180.40– hydrants


A-6
On the Job Painting - $5,000





B-2a
James Pellino - $3,500





B2a
Plosia Cohen, LLC - $9,102





A-11
Jack Purvis - $4,200 – architect





B2a
RumZdad - $1,100, $990





0-7
Samzie’s – 193.49





0-17


Santorini Construction - $283,201.38



B2a

Scamparino Construction - $8,800




B-2a
Serg Construction - $9,175





B2a
Titan Tile - $14,625 





B2a
Verizon Wireless - $904.05





0-7
Witmer - $370





0-4
TOTAL:  $470,038.90

FIRE PREVENTION BILLS:

Verizon - $391.84 – new firehouse (2 months)


F-3
Verizon - $670.50





F-3

TOTAL: $1062.34

Comm. Perry, seconded by Comm. DiLieto, made a motion to pay the bills read. 
ROLL CALL:


Comm. Perry


Aye





Comm. DiLieto

Aye





Comm. Costello

Nay




Comm. Agolia


Aye

Comm. Dipierro

Aye

OLD BUSINESS:  None
NEW BUSINESS:  Comm. DiLieto stated that there are not many members that are EMT trained, and asked if the Board would be interested in paying half for the EMT course for any member interested. In the past a member would pay for the course himself. A discussion followed.
Comm. Dipierro stated that if the Board did pay half of the cost for an individual, then that individual should have to stay for a designated period of time, such as five years.  After five years he would be reimbursed the other half.  Comm. Perry said that in the past some members took the course and then left the Fire Company.

The cost for the course is $1,400.  It should be up to the Fire Company on who should be able to go.  Comm. DiLieto said that they have to agree on criteria.

Comm. Costello stated that it should limited to a certain number of people.

Comm. Dipierro stated that the Fire Company should decide first on what they want to do.  Comm. Perry said that they should let the Chief decide.  Chief Pipero stated that the Training money in the budget is for “fire service”.  A discussion followed.
There was a discussion on getting new rates for power supply from different companies.  There is an auction online.  Comm. Dipierro told Comm. DiLieto to get information on this.

Comm. Agolia stated that as of March there were new Government regulations for retirement accounts.  You have to pay a fee to be advised on retirement accounts.  He wondered if this would relate to the LOSAP account.

Attorney Youssouf stated that he does not think that the regulation would affect LOSAP.  It is a service account you invest in.

CORRESPONDENCE:   Comm. Agolia stated that two registration forms came in from Motor Vehicle for two vehicles, which have to be renewed.
There was a newsletter from VFIS on driver training.

MEETING OPENED TO PUBLIC:   
Mr. Frank Steinhauser

Monroe, N.J.

Mr. Steinhauser stated that Chief Pipero had mentioned that the tires will be inspected on the trucks, but he wanted to say that one of the truck’s tires are bad.  

Chief Pipero said that this will be done when the trucks come back from completing their Preventative Maintenance.

Attorney Youssouf read the resolution to go into Executive Session to discuss Attorney-Client privileged matters.

Comm. Agolia, seconded by Comm. Perry, made a motion to adopt the resolution to go into Executive session to discuss Attorney-Client privileged matters.

ROLL CALL:

Comm. Agolia

Aye



Comm. Perry

Aye



Comm. DiLieto
Aye



Comm. Dipierro
Aye





Comm. Costello
Aye
Public Meeting adjourned at 7:55 PM.
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